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9th June 2017 
 
Dear Parents 
 
This half term’s value is: Understanding 
 
Summer Term Newsletter No. 4 
I hope you have noticed the wonderful outdoor area that is now fenced off for our Windmills 
children? Thank you so much to the Matthews family who put the fencing in for us free of charge 
over the half term break. The children are so excited with the new garden space and are excited 
about looking after their garden and planting their bedding plants on Monday. 
 
Plant Sale – Monday, 12th June 2.45pm 
Just a reminder that we are holding our annual plant sale on Monday and will be selling both plants 
grown by us and also donations by our parents.  Please could you bring in your plant donations 
first thing on the morning of 12th June, so that they can be displayed by us until the sale after 
school.  
 
Outdoor Cathedral – Tuesday, 13th June 2.30pm 
We are looking forward to Tuesday afternoon when we will be welcoming Archdeacon, Guy 
Elsmore, to our school to open and bless our Outdoor Cathedral.  All parents are invited to attend 
the outdoor service,  which will start at 2.30pm and finish at 3pm.  The school choir and orchestra 
will be playing a couple of pieces to celebrate this special event. 
 
French Cafe 
What a lovely morning we had for this event this year.  It was so nice to be able to sit outside in the 
sunny courtyard.  Year 6 did a great job taking orders and serving their customers!  They managed 
to raise over £60 which will go towards funding their outdoor swimming trip at the end of the term. 
 
PAFT (Parents as First Teachers) Open Afternoon - Thursday, 15th June 2pm-3pm  
We would like to invite you to an Open Afternoon to launch an exciting new project at Hawridge & 
Cholesbury Church of England School for expectant parents and parents of children aged 0-3 
years. The scheme is called Parents as First Teachers (P.A.F.T.) and its aim is to provide 
parents/carers with the information, support and encouragement needed to help them give their 
child the best possible start in life, whether it’s your first child or subsequent child, and prepare 
them for starting school.  We do hope you are able to join us at the launch of this exciting new 
initiative. 
 
Last but not least, huge thanks to the mums of Joe Nash, Samuel Simpkins and Nimah Morgan 
who have done a fabulous job weeding our borders this afternoon. 
 
Best wishes 
Mrs R Phillips 
Headteacher 
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